Brampton Pre-school Term 3 Newsletter January 2021
	Dear Parent/carer,
Where does the time go? Week 3 of term already! Although lockdown is still in full force, under the current guidance here at Brampton Pre-school we continue to remain open and continue to offer provision for all our lovely children. This term we are focusing on communication, language and literacy with the children. We are reading lots of stories, looking at poems and asking the children to create stories we can share with their peers. In these difficult times it’s so important that children can express themselves in a positive way and telling stories are lots of fun. Books are a wonderful resource, both fact and fiction and they do give children time away from laptops, tablets and the television. Why not have some fun choosing some household items with your child and create a simple story supporting them to extend their vocabulary and enjoy story telling. You could write them down with your child and post them to us on a walk, We would love to share them with all the children…..example: Once upon a time there was a woolly sock called Wilma who became lost in the airing cupboard……… What happens next is up to you?

	Contact details
Brampton Preschool
Brampton Way,
Portishead,
BS20 6YN
Tel: 01275 817834
Mobile: 07505 211641
manager@portisheadpreschool.co.uk
	Bank details for payment
Portishead Pre-school bank details
Sort code: 543006
Account Number: 99648024
Please can you ensure when paying invoices that you use your child’s name as reference- Many thanks.

	Poetry basket -In partnership with Make Believe Arts
Following on from the autumn term, we have been given new poems to learn in the spring with the children. The first one is below:
Popcorn
Popcorn, Popcorn, sizzling in the pan.
Shake it up, shake it up,
Bam, Bam, Bam.
Popcorn, Popcorn, now it’s getting hot.
Shake it up, shake it up,
Pop, Pop, Pop.

	Bill The Music Man

For many years we have been part of Early Years Mini Music Makers which is a music project to encourage children learn songs that will help them transition into school. Bill Roberts has led many sessions in North Somerset and we have been informed he is now running a Facebook live event on Wednesday’s at 10:30- check out the link below for some fun with singing!
www.facebook.com/billthemusicman

	Term starts 3 ends Friday 12th February Term 4 starts: Monday 22nd February 2021
https://portisheadpreschool.co.uk/term-dates

	Masks
We are all used wearing masks now in our everyday lives and even though government guidance is always changing we need to ensure that we keep each other safe from coronavirus and its variants. Please wear your mask unless exempt when dropping off or collecting your children from pre-school. Can you also inform any relatives in your bubble to wear masks if they collect your child from preschool for you.- Thankyou 
	Children’s clothing
We have a number of lost property items at the setting that do not have names in. PLEASE write your child’s name on their labels so we can return items to their rightful owners. We also ask that toys from home, please stay at home, children can become upset when other children want to play with personal toys and under current Covid-19 guidance we are unable to allow others to play with these items.

	Places for September at Brampton Pre-school
We are now allocating places for September 2021. If your child is remaining at Brampton Pre-school, can you please email Sarah: manager@portisheadpreschool.co.uk  by 29th January with your preferred sessions- Thankyou 

	Fundraiser
We are running a Pyjama day fundraiser on Tuesday 9th February to raise funds for the setting and would like to invest in some new books for our story corner with any monies raised. Children can wear their pyjamas on this day for a donation of a £1

	Gate and contact with staff
[bookmark: _GoBack]The team are working hard to ensure the children have lots of fun at preschool and with the many changes that have had to be made due to the pandemic we are trying our very best to stay in contact with all our parents. I’m sure you will understand that the team are needed in the playroom to support the children and it can be difficult at times to get to the gate quickly for drop off and collections. We apologise for any delay if you are waiting longer than anticipated. The team will be contacting you again by phone over the coming weeks to discuss learning and development and catch up with you as we know the gate is busy. Please do contact us on 01275 817834 if you do have any concerns or would like to discuss anything further.

	Member of the team
Ali is currently at home for personal circumstances however we are looking forward to her return at the beginning of February.
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